Selectmen Caldwell and Olson present. Also secretary.

Mr. William Mercer called to question his Current Use tax on his property and on Wellswood. This will be checked out.

Brian Towne also called regarding Dr. Townes property. He pointed out corrections to be rectified.

A building permit was issued to Kenneth Hamel.

Sel. Olson reported that he attended the first meeting of the Cable
TV committee held at the home of James Hansen. He warned that the committee
will necessarily incur some small expenses.

John Bunting and Jim Dodge came in to discuss joining with the city of Concord for 1984 on the Regional Dispatch Center. They asked permission to use the monies allotted to this article in the amount of \$4,030 for next year. The Selectmen suggested they pay the dues before December 31, in that way spending the appropriation without a problem. They further explained that they had hoped to join with the Hillsborough County Dispatch Center but they are not as yet established, nor is the Mt. Vernon Plan.

Sel. Olson reported that the oil tank has been put in place and buried.

John Bunting reported that the Fire Dept. officers have inspected the

Molly Stark Tavern and have found some areas that need correcting. The

Fire Department has given owner, Louis Maynard, two weeks in which to

remedy these fire hazards. If he does not comply, the permit will be

refused.

Adjourned at 11:00 pm